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 Amey Gloucestershire 

5th Floor 
Shire Hall 
Bearland 
Gloucester 
GL1 2TH 
Tel: 08000 514 514 

Our reference: 22014266 
Wednesday, 17 May 2017 

 

Tommy Taylors Lane, Cheltenham 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 

 
What:   Road closure for carriageway resurfacing  

Where:  Tommy Taylors Lane, Cheltenham– see overleaf for details of the exact location 

When:  30th May – 8th June (not including weekends), from 0730 to 1730 daily  
 

On behalf of Gloucestershire County Council, Amey will shortly be resurfacing the road at the above location in 
two phases. 

 
To ensure the safety of road users and our workforce, it will be necessary for us to close the road because of 

the road width and machinery that will be used. Overleaf is a map that shows the areas that will be closed to 
vehicles on the following dates: 

 Southern end of Tommy Taylors Lane to the junction with Prince Regent Avenue – 30th May to 1st June 

 Northern end of Tommy Taylors Lane from Prince Regent Avenue up to Swindon Road – 2nd to 8th June 

We hope you understand that we will not be able to guarantee access for vehicles in or out of our 
work area (solid red line on map overleaf) except in emergencies.   If you normally drive into or out 

of this area during the hours when the closure will be in place, we ask you to please make 

alternative arrangements.  Please also avoid leaving parked vehicles on the road.  Pedestrian access 
will be maintained throughout. 

 
While we resurface the southern end vehicles will still be able to access the northern end of Tommy Taylors Lane 

from the Swindon Lane direction and vice versa.  We are resurfacing in two phases in order to maintain access for 
residents of Prince Regent Avenue and the other cul-de-sacs that lead off it. 

 
The road closure area (dotted red line on map overleaf) extends beyond the work area to help us manage 

through-traffic and a signed diversion will be in place.  However we will do all we can to provide access for 

residents and businesses in the road closure area where it extends beyond the work area. 
 

Thank you in advance for your patience and co-operation.  If you have any queries please refer to the Frequently 
Asked Questions leaflet delivered with this letter, or contact us on 08000 514514 or email 

GCCHighways@amey.co.uk.  
 

Yours faithfully, 

 
Scheme Engineer 
For and on behalf of Amey Gloucestershire 

Email: GCCHighways@amey.co.uk 
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Solid red line = work area, no guaranteed access 
Dotted red line = extended road closure area, access available when safe 

 
 
Follow us on Social Media for updates on this and other road schemes in Gloucestershire: 
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